
 

 

 

PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED REISSUANCE OF BONDS BY 

THE DORMITORY AUTHORITY OF THE STATE OF NEW YORK FOR 

UNITED CEREBRAL PALSY ASSOCIATIONS OF NEW YORK STATE, INC. 

 

 Public notice is hereby given that, at the time designated below, the Dormitory Authority 

of the State of New York (the “Authority”) will conduct a public hearing pursuant to Section 147(f) 

of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the “Code”) for the purpose of giving 

interested persons an opportunity to be heard on the proposed reissuance (for certain federal tax 

purposes) of the tax-exempt Dormitory Authority of the State of New York United Cerebral Palsy 

Associations of New York State, Inc., Revenue Bonds, 2010 Issue (the “Bonds”) issued to finance 

the Project (defined below), which Bonds were issued as qualified 501(c)(3) bonds under Section 

145 of the Code. The public is invited to comment either by telephonic conference as described 

below or in writing with respect to the proposed reissuance of the Bonds. The Project is owned 

and operated by United Cerebral Palsy Associations of New York State, Inc. (the “Institution”), a 

not-for-profit corporation formed under the laws of the State of New York and described in Section 

501(c)(3) of the Code, that provides services to individuals with disabilities and their families.    

 

 The Bonds were originally issued in the aggregate principal amount of $11,333,651.38. 

The current outstanding aggregate principal amount, and thus the aggregate principal amount of 

the reissued Bonds, is not more than $9,330,000. Proceeds of the Bonds were and will continue to 

be loaned to the Institution for the financing of leasehold improvements and interior renovations, 

including the acquisition, construction, reconstruction, renovation, relocation, installation, 

upgrading, repairing, furnishing, equipping, purchasing and/or otherwise providing for a new 1-

story plus basement and cellar levels building, equaling approximately 53,770 feet of occupied 

space, located at 1880 Boston Road, Bronx, NY 10460 and serving as a Diagnostic and Treatment 

Center (“D&TC”) and an Office for People With Developmental Disabilities (“OPWDD”) day 

program (the “Project”).  

 

A public hearing with respect to the proposed reissuance of the Bonds will be held at 10:00 

a.m. on October 1, 2020. In light of the COVID-19 healthcare crisis, such public hearing is being 

conducted remotely, through the use of telephone conference.  Interested persons are invited to 

listen to, and participate in, the public hearing by calling into the teleconference using the toll-free 

number (866) 394-2346 and entering conference code 3592186282#. In order to facilitate 

registration of participants to the teleconference, it is requested that such persons call the above 

number no later than 9:55 a.m.   

Written comments may be submitted to DASNY via email at damodio@dasny.org no later 

than 10:30 a.m. on October 1, 2020.  General inquiries can be submitted to DASNY at the email 

directly above at any time prior to the public hearing.  

 


